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PACWG Paper No.2/2010 
 

Working Group of Pilotage Advisory Committee 
 

Introduction of higher powered tugs to the Port of Hong Kong 
 
Purpose 
 
 The purpose of this paper is to seek members’ view on introducing 
higher powered tugs for berthing and unberthing Very Large Container Ships 
(VLCS) in Hong Kong.  
 
Background 
 
2. In the last Pilotage Advisory Committee (PAC) meeting held on 15 
October 2009, a PAC member raised that the number of VLCS with overall length 
of about 400m calling at Hong Kong had been increasing, there would be a need for 
using more powerful tugs for safe berthing and unberthing of such vessels.  A letter 
on the issue is attached at Annex for members’ reference. 
 
3. In the meeting some members opined that for safety reason, increase 
demand for higher-powered tugs would be inevitable in the next couple of years 
with the increase in the size of the vessels calling at Hong Kong.  On the other 
hand, some members considered that the tug charges might be increased if 
higher-powered tugs were deployed unless the number of tugs required for berthing 
and unberthing could be reduced.  
 
4. After discussion, the meeting agreed that a working group with parties 
concerned should be set up to discuss this matter.  
 
Advice Sought 
 
5. In order to ascertain the necessity of deploying higher-powered tugs 
for berthing and unberthing of VLCS and to maintain the safety of the Port, 
members are invited to offer their views on the topic. 
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